The Honorable Bob Ferguson

July 21, 2010
Page 2

July 21, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing execution of a contract for constructing the new Bow Lake Recycling and Transfer Station.  A contract is currently being finalized with a qualified firm consistent with the alternative solid waste procurement statutes.  The contract will allow construction to commence this fall, which will help keep the project on schedule and budget and will enable the contractor to install important stormwater controls before the winter rains, thus protecting water quality and public health and safety.

The existing Bow Lake Transfer Station is being replaced consistent with the 2001 Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan adopted by Ordinance 14236, the 2006 Facilities Master Plan Update approved by Motion 12522 and the Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Management Plan (the Plan) adopted by Ordinance 15979.  The existing station will remain open to waste transfer operations during construction of the new station which will take place on and around the existing station and on adjacent property purchased by the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks for this project.  The proposed contract contains requirements to ensure that the construction activities have minimal impacts on existing operations.
Construction of the new station will improve operational and energy efficiency, provide additional environmental benefits, enhance customer service, and improve safety.
Ordinance 16247, adopted October 3, 2008, authorized the Solid Waste Division to use the competitive negotiation contracting method under RCW 36.58.090 for the facilities construction phase of the new station.  In order to meet current project deadlines, stay within budget and ensure the protection of public health and safety it would be advantageous for the contract to be executed by early October. 
The Solid Waste Division has funds available in its currently approved budget.  A copy of the contract will be provided as Attachment A to the ordinance.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director in the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.
Thank you for your timely consideration of this ordinance.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst




  Kendall Moore, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic
    Planning and Performance Management

Christie True, Director-Designee, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
